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LETTER FROM THE HEAD TEACHER 

AUGUST / SEPTEMBER 2025  

Turnbull Times 

Dear Parent/Carer 
  
Welcome to our first newsletter of the new session and a special welcome to all our 
S1 pupils and their parents and carers. We are delighted to have started the new 
session with energy and enthusiasm and it is great to see pupils and staff enjoying the 
wide range of opportunities on offer.  I hope you enjoy reading about some of these 
activities and events inside this newsletter. Throughout the year, these newsletters 
will be sent out to provide an update to our school community on events, plans, 
activities and achievements. 
 
S1 Welcome Mass Our First Year Welcome Mass took place on Friday 19th 
September. We were delighted to have this opportunity to come together as a 
community of faith and thank Father Alex for celebrating Holy Mass with our new S1 
pupils and their parents and families.  Photos will be published in the next edition. 
  
BGE Awards Ceremony  
Inside you will find details of our BGE award winners from last session. 
Congratulations to everyone involved in these celebrations of attainment and 
achievement.   
  
Senior Awards Ceremony   
Our annual Senior Awards Ceremony took place on Tuesday 23rd September. It was a 
fantastic evening during which the high levels of attainment and wide ranging 
achievements of so many of our young people were recognised through the awarding 
of the usual certificates and prizes. Details of our award winners will be provided in 
the next edition of the Turnbull Times. Congratulations to all our award winners  
  
Uniform  
We have been delighted with the support we have received from the majority of 
parents for our school dress code. This is very much appreciated. Uniform plays an 
important role in setting the tone for learning and also promotes equity within our 
school community. Details of our school uniform policy can be found on Pages 19 and 
20.  As we enter into the autumn months, can I please ask that you continue to 
support the wearing of our school blazer.  Blazers can be worn under coats or stored 
in pupil lockers. During the school day pupils will be expected to wear their blazer in 
class (where appropriate) and as they move around the building.  
  
Staff News    
I am delighted to welcome a number of new staff to our school community:  

  
NQT of Physical Education – Miss Bell  
Teacher of PE – Miss Watson  
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Teacher of Biology (0.2 acting) – Ms O’Neil  
Clerical Assistants  - Mrs Caldwell & Mrs Zubair  
  
We are also delight to welcome back Ms Tunney who has been appointed to the post of permanent teacher 
of English and Mr Lindsay who has taken up the temporary posts of Teacher of History (0.6) and DYW Co-
ordinator (0.4).  
  
Finally, we like to congratulate Ms Christie and Mrs Kerr who have been promoted to the posts of Principal 
Teacher of Art & Design and Principal Teacher of Pastoral Care (St Kentigern House) respectively.  
  

School Contact  
We know that many parents say that secondary schools can be confusing and some parents report that 
they do not know who they should contact for a particular reason. Within Turnbull High School we operate 
a simple system whereby the PT Pastoral Care should be the point of contact for all new enquiries. It is 
important that you contact the school if you have any issues, questions or concerns. Please do not wait, do 
this as soon as possible so we can work together to resolve matters.   
  
Unless there is a pre-existing arrangement or direct communication with a member of staff please contact 
the PT Pastoral Care in the first instance. This can be done by contacting the school office and giving the 
name and house group for your child. The PT Pastoral Care will be delighted to help you.  
  
Parents are also advised that pupils do not have access to their mobile phones during class. If you wish to 
contact your son/daughter during the school day, we recommend that contact is made via the school 
office.  
  
Parking   
As we begin a new term I would like to remind parents that the school car park should not be used for 
picking up or dropping off their children unless their child is ill or has a disability. Parents should use the 
drop off zone at the front of the school.   
  
Parents are also asked not to park in the disabled bays unless they are displaying a disabled badge. There 
have been occasions recently when disabled parents / visitors have not been able to access these bays due 
to inconsiderate parking.  
  
In the interests of safety parents should also not park on the zigzag lines outside the school, stop at areas 
marked no parking or park across driveway entrances causing inconvenience to others. Parents may find it 
easier to meet their children a short distance from the school to help minimise congestion in the 
surrounding area.  
  
Mid Term Holiday   
 School will close for the students at 3.45pm on Thursday 9th 
October. School will reopen on Monday 20th October at 9:00am.   
 
Thank you for your continuing support. Please do not hesitate to 
contact me if I can be of any assistance to you.   
  
Yours sincerely   
  
 
E Kennedy   
Head Teacher  

(Continued from page 1)  
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VISIBLE VALUES 

Our Storyboard winners get their artwork on the wall! 
 
Last year, on our Patronal Feast Day of Our Lady, our school community celebrated in a 
very special way by shining a light on the values at the heart of our Catholic identity: Love, 
Faith, Community, and Service.  
 
As part of the celebrations, young people across the school took part in a one-day 
challenge to design creative and meaningful storyboards that showed these values in 
action. The competition invited students to express how our values can be lived out—
through love, faith, service to others, and the building of community.  
 
The entries were full of imagination and heart, and a number of winners were chosen for 
their inspiring stories and artistic flair. With the help of our talented art teacher Mr 
Rafferty and one of our students E. Sillitoe, the winning storyboards were transformed 
into the final digital artworks 
that you now see proudly 
displayed on the canteen wall.  
 
For the winners, it is a proud 
reminder of their endless 
creativity and strengthening 
faith. For the whole school, the 
boards stand as a daily 
invitation to reflect on how we 
can each live out Love, Faith, 
Community, and Service in our 
lives. 



www.turnbull.e-dunbarton.sch.uk 

4 

VISIBLE VALUES 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Service  Ethan 3HK 
Community Josh 3HT 
Faith  Isla , Lara 5HA 
Love   Anna, Sophie, Kendra & Jess HM 
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CELEBRATING EXELLENCE 

 

 

 

BGE Awards Ceremony Ends the Term on a High 
 
As the 2025 term ended, our BGE pupils came together to celebrate 
another year of incredible achievement, effort, and contribution to our 
wonderful school community at our much-anticipated BGE Awards 
Ceremony. The event shone a light on the outstanding young people 
who enhance our school community, recognising their hard work 
across all areas of school life.  
 
This year’s awards celebrated those who truly embody the spirit of 
Turnbull High School. From Successful Learners and Effective 
Contributors to those who go above and beyond in supporting the 
Wider School Community, the day was filled with pride, applause, and 
a sense of shared success. 
  
A particularly poignant moment was the presentation of the Pope 
Francis Living Values Award, given to pupils who consistently 
demonstrate Catholic values in their daily lives. The late pontiff’s 
message of humanity and hope was celebrated by those who won the 
award, proving to be living examples of kindness, compassion, and 
integrity for their peers.  
 
Adding an extra layer of fun and excitement, our Senior pupils expertly 
hosted a quiz, keeping everyone entertained between awards. Their 
enthusiasm and leadership brought great energy to each ceremony 
and reminded us of the strong sense of connection between year 
groups at Turnbull High School.  
 
In a wonderful show of unity, teachers from across the school, and our 
local Primary schools joined the event to present awards. It was a 
touching gesture that highlighted the value of these awards to young 
people and staff alike.  
 
The ceremony also saw some standout individual successes. Sophia Y 
took home the prestigious John McKenna Award, recognising her 
exceptional contribution to History. Meanwhile, Aidan M received 
widespread applause as he was honoured with multiple awards, 
including the coveted Pat Tausney Award, reflecting his all-round 
excellence and commitment to English.  
 
The BGE Awards Ceremony was, once again, a true celebration of 
everything that makes the Turnbull community so special; 
achievement, love, service, faith, and community. Congratulations to 
all our award winners and nominees. You continue to make us proud.  
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CHEMISTRY DEPARTMENT 

Chemistry Café: From Classroom to Catalysis 
 
On the 17th of September, the Chemistry department hosted a special edition of 
Chemistry Café, welcoming back former pupil Joseph Scarse for an inspiring talk that 
bridged the gap between school science and cutting-edge university research. 
 

Now in his third year studying Chemistry at the University of Strathclyde, Joseph returned 
to share his journey - from accidentally (slightly) flooding the lab in Advanced Higher to 
conducting real-world research in a university lab. His summer project focused on 
catalysis, a field that explores how chemical reactions can be sped up using special 
substances. This is particularly important in his field of interest, Drug Discovery, as new 
medicines can be synthesised very efficiently using catalysts compared to traditional 
means.  
 

Students were captivated by his stories of lab work, unexpected colour changes, and the 
thrill of discovery. “It was eye-opening to see how chemistry applies to solving global 
challenges,” said one S6 pupil. Jamie also offered practical advice on making the most of 
the university experience, managing workload, and staying curious. 
 

Joseph also gave tailored talks to the Higher and Advanced Higher classes about how the 
Chemistry they are currently learning about links with current and innovative university 
research. 
 

Chemistry Café proved once again that science isn’t just about textbooks—it’s about 
exploration, innovation, and the people who dare to ask 
“what if?” We’re grateful to Joseph for reminding us that 
the Periodic Table is just the beginning. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Joseph and the Advanced Higher Chemistry Class                                   Chemistry Café 
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PHYSICS DEPARTMENT 

Newton Flight Academy  
 

Once again this year we took the S3 Physicists who are staying on into S4 Physics to the 
Flight Academy at the Science Centre. This is always a popular trip with real life 
applications for their learning. We started off with thinking about what makes a plane fly 
and then some mathematical navigation challenges.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

All 26 pupils got the opportunity to be trained on an actual flight simulator that pilots 
learn on and are then sent on a rescue mission in Sweden. They have to take turns on the 
simulators so they also have time to visit the exhibits in the main hall.  
 
Split over two different days it is a memorable part of the Physics Calendar. 
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AND CHAPLAINCY 

Follow our RE and Chaplaincy department on Twitter and Instagram  
for more updates and spiritual well -being resources @turnbullhs_re 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

National 4 RMPS 
 
Our S3 pupils have been working away on 
their National 4 RMPS within RE lessons. 
This is the first year of implementing the 
qualification at this level. By introducing 
assessments of our existing RERC courses, 
all pupils will have the opportunity to 
achieve a full National 4 by the end of S4. 
This recognises the quality of learning that 
our young people have always undertaken 
in RE. 

S3 Vocations Day 

Our annual S3 Vocations Day took place on the 25th of September. Our young people 
participated in discussion groups with clergy and a religious sister who have served the 
church in many different ways. From a young curate to a retired priest who served as a 
missionary in Africa, a  musician and liturgist to one of the Sisters of the Gospel of Life, 
pupils entered into conversation about what it means to be a disciple of Jesus and to 
follow one’s vocation. 

S1 Retreat 

 
In preparation for the S1 Welcome Mass, S1 
pupils completed their induction with their 
S1 retreat. The retreat comprised of games, 
learning and prayer that helped the young 
people to reflect on our school Values and 
Virtues. 
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AND CHAPLAINCY 

Follow our RE and Chaplaincy department on Twitter and Instagram  
for more updates and spiritual well -being resources @turnbullhs_re 

 

Caritas at the Cathedral 

 

Our new Caritas class 
visited St Mary’s in the 
Calton for a commissioning 
Mass with the Archbishop. 
Miss Morrison, who is 
leading Caritas from this 
year, said that the young 
people represented the 
school in an exemplary 
fashion and we hope that 
this is a sign of great things 
to come from this year’s 
group. 

Class Visits 

 

As term got underway we have 
been privileged to welcome back 
our partners who enrich our RE 
curriculum. S2 have had talks as 
part of their study of the sacrament 
of marriage 
and the Caritas 
class 
welcomed 
Joseph from 
Aid to the 
Church in 
Need. 
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AND CHAPLAINCY 
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AND CHAPLAINCY 
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Regina is currently participating in a community group event, the Laudato Si 

Week 2025.  The Care for Creation group in St Gregory Barbarigo R.C. Church, 

Wyndford, organised an Art and Reflection session with the theme of Creation 

on 27th May 2025 to celebrate the 10th  anniversary of Laudato Si encyclical 

release.  This event is to encourage participants to reflect on the theme, not 

the perfect work of art. For 

Season of Creation 2025, all 

works from Laudato Si Week 

event including  

Regina's paintings (see photos attached), were 

displayed in St Gregory Barbarigo Catholic 

Church from 1st to 8th September 2025. 

Currently, the display is in St Aloysius R.C. 

Church Rose Street from 18th September up to 

2nd October 2025. Congratulations to Regina! 
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EXTRA-CURRICULAR CLUBS & ACTIVITIES 
 

Day Club Time Location Teacher 

MONDAY Languages Club Lunch Mod Languages Rm 1 Mrs Grehan 

  Dungeons and Dragons Lunch Library Mr De Sainte Croix 

  Working Lunch Lunch BECS BECS Staff 

  Mindful Mondays Lunch Science Lab 1 Mrs Scally 

  Community Arts Club Lunch Art Dept Ms Christy 

  Wellbeing Activities Lunch Wellbeing Hub Mr Crumless 

  Chess Club Lunch Wellbeing Hub 
Kanishka and Mr Crum-

less 

  St Columba Quiet space Lunch St Columba Base Mrs Ruddy 

TUESDAY Reading Space Lunch Library Mrs Wright 

  Debate Club Lunch Humanities Mr Thompson 

  Working Lunch Lunch BECS BECS staff 

  Culture Day Lunch Wellbeing Hub Mrs Wallace 

  St Columba Quiet space Lunch St Columba Base Mr Shaw 

  Wellbeing Activities Lunch Leadership Hub Mr Crumless 

  S1 – S6 Drama Lunch BECS – F067 Mr MacKenzie 

  Jazz Band After school Music Dept Mr Hoyle 

WEDNESDAY Manga Club Lunch Art Dept Mr Rafferty 

  Board games Lunch English Rm 6 Mrs jack 

  Vocal group Lunch Music Dept Mrs Bradley 

  Working Lunch Lunch BECS Mrs Watt 

  S1/S2 Magic Club Lunch BECS – F068 Ms Hogg 

  St Columba Quiet space Lunch St Columba Base Ms Bhaumik 

THURSDAY S1 – S6 Drama Lunch BECS – F067 Mr MacKenzie 

  Film Club Lunch English Rm 6 Mrs Jack 

  Working Lunch Lunch BECS Ms Bell 

  Chemistry Cafe Lunch Science Lab 1 Mrs Scally 

  Food Science Club Lunch Science Lab 1 Mrs Scally 

  Sustainability Committee Lunch Humanities Rm 1 Mr Walker 

  St Columba Quiet space Lunch St Columba Base Ms Brown 

FRIDAY Warhammer Club Lunch Science Lab 2 Mr De Sainte Croix 

  Guitar Club Lunch Music Dept Music Staff 

  First Friday Book Club Lunch Library Mrs Wright 

  St Columba Quiet space Lunch St Columba Base Mrs Scott 

  Working Lunch Lunch BECS BECS Staff 

  S1-S3 Maths Games Club Lunch Maths Rm 1 Ms McDonald 

  Big Band After School Music Dept Mr Hoyle 

  S1 – S3 Sewing Club After School HE Dept Mrs Watt 

OTHER Family Cooking Club To be agreed HE Dept Mrs Scott 

  Auchinairn Youth Project 7 – 9pm Auchinairn Community Centre Mr Crumless 

  St Dominic’s Youth Grp 
5.30-7.30pm 

Starting 8.9.25 
St Dominic’s Church Hall Youth Group Rep 
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PE DEPARTMENT 
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PE DEPARTMENT 
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SCIENCE DEPARTMENT 

 

In mid May while the seniors were sitting exams 
we finished off the S2 Science course with a trip to 
the Science Centre. 
 
We managed to secure some funding through the 
Powering the Future scheme which involved some 
prior engagement which explored pupil attitudes 

to Carbon Capture and the need for changing our methods of energy production. During 
our visit we spent time exploring the Energy floor which demonstrates different methods 
of energy production in Scotland.  
 
We also watched a film about the melting Glaciers due to Climate Change and the 
irreversible loss of fresh water sources. 
 
In addition we also visited the Planetarium giving a fresh perspective of our place in the 
Universe. We are a designated Space School with Bronze status and want to also 
encourage everyone to explore our Solar System and beyond. 
 

As you can see it was an action packed day, with lots to inspire our pupils to be problem 

solvers for the future.  
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In addition we also visited the Planetarium giving 

a fresh perspective of our place in the Universe. 

We are a designated Space School with Bronze 

status and want to also encourage everyone to 

explore our Solar System and beyond. 
 

As you can see it was an action packed day, with 

lots to inspire our pupils to be problem solvers 

for the future.  

SCIENCE DEPARTMENT 
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CHRISTMAS FETE 

 
 
Turnbull High School will host our annual Christmas fete on Saturday 29th 
November from 10.00am until 1.00pm. 
 
There will be a variety of stalls which will include: 

Donations of all kinds will be gratefully received (however no second hand 

clothes or books please).  All donations can be dropped in at the school office   

Thank you so much and we can’t wait to see you there!  

 

There really is something for every member of the family 
and we would love to see you there!  
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Our dress code aims to provide a cost-effective way for pupils to show that they are proud to belong to our 

school community. Wearing uniform reflects a positive attitude to learning and removes any peer pressure to 

wear expensive brand names. Wearing uniform also promotes equality and inclusion. We continue to expect the 

highest possible standards for our Turnbull school uniform.   

TURNBULL HIGH SCHOOL 

UNIFORM POLICY :  
DRESS FOR SUCCESS 

BLAZER 

The school blazer complete with embroidered badge is compulsory for ALL pupils. There are two styles of 
blazer available, fitted or traditional design, for both boys and girls. 

Plain black jackets, no logos or colours, may be worn over the blazer and removed upon arrival at school. 

  

SCHOOL SHIRTS/BLOUSES 

Only blue school shirts/ blouses that can be fastened to the top are acceptable. These should be traditional 
school wear clothing. 

 

TIES 

 S1-S3 striped 

 S4-S5 plain blue 

 S6 plain blue with bar 

 The school tie should be full length when worn. 

 

SKIRTS 

 Smart, formal school skirts must be of an 
appropriate length, coming to just above 
the knee. 

 Skirts must be black. 

 Dresses, pinafores and lycra skirts are NOT 
acceptable. 

 

TROUSERS 

 School trousers must be black, formal 
and tailored. 

 If belts are worn with trousers these 
should be plain black with small buckle. 

 Shirts must be worn tucked into trousers. 

All other forms of trouser are NOT acceptable: 

 shorter length 

 skinny- fit 

 leggings 

 jeans 

 chinos 

 shorts 

 culottes 
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We appreciate that this information is prescriptive. This is to ensure that there is no ambiguity as to what is 
acceptable with regard to school uniform.  The school supplier, Baru,  provides a very cost effective package for 
our school.  Uniform may also be purchased from reputable stores, or supermarkets which also provide an 
appropriate range of school wear. High Street fashion retailers do not provide appropriate Turnbull High school 
uniform. If you are in any doubt please contact the school before purchasing.      

Our Community Hub offers recycled uniform items to support all pupils in wearing full school uniform every day. 
Pupils should go to the Community Hub between 8.45am and 9am to collect required items - stationery, 
toiletries etc are also available free of charge.  

TURNBULL HIGH SCHOOL 

UNIFORM POLICY : DRESS FOR SUCCESS 

CARDIGANS/JUMPERS 

 Black school cardigans must be fitted and 
be of an appropriate length 

 Only plain black V- neck jumpers must be 
worn 

 Long cardigans and tank tops NOT acceptable 

 crew neck jumpers and hoodies are NOT acceptable 

 

TIGHTS/SOCKS 

Black tights should be worn. They should be plain without any pattern. Black knee high socks and short socks 
must be plain. 
 

FOOTWEAR   

 Black, formal school shoes or plain black 
trainers which appear similar to school 
shoes must be worn. 

 Black boots must be robust and in 
keeping with the formal dress code 

 ALL other types of fashion footwear are NOT 
acceptable eg Converse etc 

 

 PE KIT 

Plain T- shirt or Turnbull PE top must be worn with shorts / plain sportswear trousers.  Leggings are allowed 
for girls.  Neutral colours are fine it need not be black.  

Please take note of the following guidelines for your young person’s PE kit: 

 Full Change of Clothing: Students must bring a full change of top, bottoms, and footwear specifically for 
PE. This helps maintain hygiene and ensures they are dressed appropriately for class. 

 Tops: Crop tops, belly tops, or any top that exposes the midriff are not permitted. Students should wear 
a full-length t-shirt or sports top. 

 Bottoms: Students should wear appropriate sports shorts, leggings, or tracksuit bottoms. These should 
be suitable for physical activity and the weather. 

 Footwear: Proper sports trainers are required for PE. Please ensure your child is wearing footwear that 
provides adequate support. **Crocs, sandals, or any open-toed shoes are not appropriate** for PE 
activities. 

 Team Colours: To maintain a neutral and inclusive environment, we ask that students do not wear 
clothing with football colours or logos from any team.   

 Weather-Appropriate Gear: On days with wet or cold weather, please provide your child with a 
waterproof jacket or other appropriate outerwear. This will help them stay dry and comfortable during 
outdoor activities.'   

 Jewellery: No Jewellery should be worn during PE, with particular reference to hooped earrings, 
bracelets and necklaces that are on show as they can be easily damaged, lost or cause harm to the 
wearer and classmates. 
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St Dominic’s Parish 
Parish Priest: Father Chiedozie Ezeribe  

21 Kirriemuir Road, Bishopbriggs, Glasgow, G64 1DL 
Tel: 0141 762 1154 
Parish Email: stdominic@rcag.org.uk 
Website: www.st-dominics.org.uk 

Sunday Masses: Evening Vigil: 5.00pm 
Morning: 10.00am 
Midday: 12.00pm  

Weekday Mass: Monday - Friday 9.30am 

Confessions: Immediately after weekday Masses 
Saturday 4.30pm to 4.50pm and on request 

St Matthew's Parish 
Parish Priest: Father Alex Mpagi  

2 South Crosshill Road, Bishopbriggs, G64 2LZ 
Tel: 0141 772 1619 
Parish Email: stmatthew@rcag.org.uk 
Website: www.stmatthewsbishopbriggs.co.uk 

Sunday Masses: Evening Vigil:  5.30pm 
Morning: 9.30am 
Morning: 11.00am 

Weekday Mass: Monday to Friday: 10.00am 

Confessions: Friday after 10am Mass and  
5:00 pm before Vigil Mass  

St Andrew’s Parish 
Parish Priest: Father Michael Maloney   

29 Roman Road, Bearsden, G61 2SN 
Tel: 0141 942 4635 
Parish Email: standrew@rcag.org.uk 
Website: www.standrewsbearsden.co.uk 

Sunday Masses: Evening Vigil: 5.00pm 
Morning: 10.00am 
Morning: 12.00pm 

Weekday Mass: Monday to Friday: 10.00am 

Confessions: Saturday Afternoon: 4.15pm - 4.45pm 
Sunday Morning: 9.15am - 9.40am and on request. 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.eastdunbarton.gov.uk/residents/schools-and-learning/

school-holidays 

Month Event Date 

October 2025 

In-service day (Teachers) Friday 10 October 

October break Monday 13 October to Friday 17 October 

Pupils and Teachers return Monday 20 October 

December 2025 
Last day of term Friday 19 December 

Christmas and New Year Monday 22 December to Friday 2 January 

January 2026 Pupils and teachers return Monday 5 January 

February 2026 

February break Monday 16 February to Tuesday 17 February 

In-service day (Teachers) Wednesday 18 February 

Pupils return Thursday 19 February 

April 2026 

Last day of term Thursday 2 April 

Easter Break Friday 3 April to Friday 17 April 

Pupil and Teachers Return Monday 20 April 

May 2026 

May Day (closed) Monday 4 May 

Pupils and teachers return Tuesday 5 May 

Inservice Day (teachers only) Thursday 7 May 

Pupils return  Friday 8 May 

May weekend Friday 22 May to Monday 25 May 

Pupils and teachers return Tuesday 26 May 

June 2026 Last day of school Thursday 25 June 
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Jesus our Teacher, in your love for us, help 

us to develop our own talents so that we 

may become like you and lead lives of 

goodness. 

Bless all learners and all teachers. 

May our Catholic schools continue to 

serve our families, our communities and 

our country. 

Help us, through our learning, to believe 

in you and to celebrate the life of your 

Church. 

Help us to grow in holiness as we grow in 

friendship with you and try to become 

saints. 

We make this prayer in the name of Jesus, 

our Lord.  

Amen 

Prayer for the School Community 

Our Values FAITH LOVE COMMUNITY SERVICE 

 

Turnbul l  High School  

A Community of Faith Engaged in Learning 
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	Dear Parent/Carer 
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	Dear Parent/Carer 
	  
	Welcome to our first newsletter of the new session and a special welcome to all our S1 pupils and their parents and carers. We are delighted to have started the new session with energy and enthusiasm and it is great to see pupils and staff enjoying the wide range of opportunities on offer.  I hope you enjoy reading about some of these activities and events inside this newsletter. Throughout the year, these newsletters will be sent out to provide an update to our school community on events, plans, activities
	 
	S1 Welcome Mass Our First Year Welcome Mass took place on Friday 19th September. We were delighted to have this opportunity to come together as a community of faith and thank Father Alex for celebrating Holy Mass with our new S1 pupils and their parents and families.  Photos will be published in the next edition. 
	  
	BGE Awards Ceremony  
	Inside you will find details of our BGE award winners from last session. Congratulations to everyone involved in these celebrations of attainment and achievement.   
	  
	Senior Awards Ceremony   
	Our annual Senior Awards Ceremony took place on Tuesday 23rd September. It was a fantastic evening during which the high levels of attainment and wide ranging achievements of so many of our young people were recognised through the awarding of the usual certificates and prizes. Details of our award winners will be provided in the next edition of the Turnbull Times. Congratulations to all our award winners  
	  
	Uniform  
	We have been delighted with the support we have received from the majority of parents for our school dress code. This is very much appreciated. Uniform plays an important role in setting the tone for learning and also promotes equity within our school community. Details of our school uniform policy can be found on Pages 19 and 20.  As we enter into the autumn months, can I please ask that you continue to support the wearing of our school blazer.  Blazers can be worn under coats or stored in pupil lockers. D
	  
	Staff News    
	I am delighted to welcome a number of new staff to our school community:  
	  
	NQT of Physical Education – Miss Bell  
	Teacher of PE – Miss Watson  
	 

	(Continued from page 1)  
	(Continued from page 1)  
	 
	Teacher of Biology (0.2 acting) – Ms O’Neil  
	Clerical Assistants  - Mrs Caldwell & Mrs Zubair  
	  
	We are also delight to welcome back Ms Tunney who has been appointed to the post of permanent teacher of English and Mr Lindsay who has taken up the temporary posts of Teacher of History (0.6) and DYW Co-ordinator (0.4).  
	  
	Finally, we like to congratulate Ms Christie and Mrs Kerr who have been promoted to the posts of Principal Teacher of Art & Design and Principal Teacher of Pastoral Care (St Kentigern House) respectively.  
	  
	School Contact  
	We know that many parents say that secondary schools can be confusing and some parents report that they do not know who they should contact for a particular reason. Within Turnbull High School we operate a simple system whereby the PT Pastoral Care should be the point of contact for all new enquiries. It is important that you contact the school if you have any issues, questions or concerns. Please do not wait, do this as soon as possible so we can work together to resolve matters.   
	  
	Unless there is a pre-existing arrangement or direct communication with a member of staff please contact the PT Pastoral Care in the first instance. This can be done by contacting the school office and giving the name and house group for your child. The PT Pastoral Care will be delighted to help you.  
	  
	Parents are also advised that pupils do not have access to their mobile phones during class. If you wish to contact your son/daughter during the school day, we recommend that contact is made via the school office.  
	  
	Parking   
	As we begin a new term I would like to remind parents that the school car park should not be used for picking up or dropping off their children unless their child is ill or has a disability. Parents should use the drop off zone at the front of the school.   
	  
	Parents are also asked not to park in the disabled bays unless they are displaying a disabled badge. There have been occasions recently when disabled parents / visitors have not been able to access these bays due to inconsiderate parking.  
	  
	In the interests of safety parents should also not park on the zigzag lines outside the school, stop at areas marked no parking or park across driveway entrances causing inconvenience to others. Parents may find it easier to meet their children a short distance from the school to help minimise congestion in the surrounding area.  
	  
	Mid Term Holiday   
	 School will close for the students at 3.45pm on Thursday 9th October. School will reopen on Monday 20th October at 9:00am.   
	 
	Thank you for your continuing support. Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can be of any assistance to you.   
	  
	Yours sincerely   
	  
	 
	E Kennedy   
	Head Teacher  
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	Our Storyboard winners get their artwork on the wall! 
	Our Storyboard winners get their artwork on the wall! 
	Our Storyboard winners get their artwork on the wall! 
	 
	Last year, on our Patronal Feast Day of Our Lady, our school community celebrated in a very special way by shining a light on the values at the heart of our Catholic identity: Love, Faith, Community, and Service.  
	 
	As part of the celebrations, young people across the school took part in a one-day challenge to design creative and meaningful storyboards that showed these values in action. The competition invited students to express how our values can be lived out—through love, faith, service to others, and the building of community.  
	 
	The entries were full of imagination and heart, and a number of winners were chosen for their inspiring stories and artistic flair. With the help of our talented art teacher Mr Rafferty and one of our students E. Sillitoe, the winning storyboards were transformed into the final digital artworks that you now see proudly displayed on the canteen wall.  
	 
	For the winners, it is a proud reminder of their endless creativity and strengthening faith. For the whole school, the boards stand as a daily invitation to reflect on how we can each live out Love, Faith, Community, and Service in our lives. 
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	Service  Ethan 3HK 
	Community Josh 3HT 
	Faith  Isla , Lara 5HA 
	Love   Anna, Sophie, Kendra & Jess HM 
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	BGE Awards Ceremony Ends the Term on a High 
	 
	As the 2025 term ended, our BGE pupils came together to celebrate another year of incredible achievement, effort, and contribution to our wonderful school community at our much-anticipated BGE Awards Ceremony. The event shone a light on the outstanding young people who enhance our school community, recognising their hard work across all areas of school life.  
	 
	This year’s awards celebrated those who truly embody the spirit of Turnbull High School. From Successful Learners and Effective Contributors to those who go above and beyond in supporting the Wider School Community, the day was filled with pride, applause, and a sense of shared success. 
	  
	A particularly poignant moment was the presentation of the Pope Francis Living Values Award, given to pupils who consistently demonstrate Catholic values in their daily lives. The late pontiff’s message of humanity and hope was celebrated by those who won the award, proving to be living examples of kindness, compassion, and integrity for their peers.  
	 
	Adding an extra layer of fun and excitement, our Senior pupils expertly hosted a quiz, keeping everyone entertained between awards. Their enthusiasm and leadership brought great energy to each ceremony and reminded us of the strong sense of connection between year groups at Turnbull High School.  
	 In a wonderful show of unity, teachers from across the school, and our local Primary schools joined the event to present awards. It was a touching gesture that highlighted the value of these awards to young people and staff alike.  
	 
	The ceremony also saw some standout individual successes. Sophia Y took home the prestigious John McKenna Award, recognising her exceptional contribution to History. Meanwhile, Aidan M received widespread applause as he was honoured with multiple awards, including the coveted Pat Tausney Award, reflecting his all-round excellence and commitment to English.  
	 
	The BGE Awards Ceremony was, once again, a true celebration of everything that makes the Turnbull community so special; achievement, love, service, faith, and community. Congratulations to all our award winners and nominees. You continue to make us proud.  
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	Chemistry Café: From Classroom to Catalysis 
	 
	On the 17th of September, the Chemistry department hosted a special edition of Chemistry Café, welcoming back former pupil Joseph Scarse for an inspiring talk that bridged the gap between school science and cutting-edge university research. 
	 
	Now in his third year studying Chemistry at the University of Strathclyde, Joseph returned to share his journey - from accidentally (slightly) flooding the lab in Advanced Higher to conducting real-world research in a university lab. His summer project focused on catalysis, a field that explores how chemical reactions can be sped up using special substances. This is particularly important in his field of interest, Drug Discovery, as new medicines can be synthesised very efficiently using catalysts compared 
	 
	Students were captivated by his stories of lab work, unexpected colour changes, and the thrill of discovery. “It was eye-opening to see how chemistry applies to solving global challenges,” said one S6 pupil. Jamie also offered practical advice on making the most of the university experience, managing workload, and staying curious. 
	 
	Joseph also gave tailored talks to the Higher and Advanced Higher classes about how the Chemistry they are currently learning about links with current and innovative university research. 
	 
	Chemistry Café proved once again that science isn’t just about textbooks—it’s about exploration, innovation, and the people who dare to ask “what if?” We’re grateful to Joseph for reminding us that the Periodic Table is just the beginning. 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	Joseph and the Advanced Higher Chemistry Class                                   Chemistry Café 
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	Once again this year we took the S3 Physicists who are staying on into S4 Physics to the Flight Academy at the Science Centre. This is always a popular trip with real life applications for their learning. We started off with thinking about what makes a plane fly and then some mathematical navigation challenges.  
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	  
	All 26 pupils got the opportunity to be trained on an actual flight simulator that pilots learn on and are then sent on a rescue mission in Sweden. They have to take turns on the simulators so they also have time to visit the exhibits in the main hall.  
	 
	Split over two different days it is a memorable part of the Physics Calendar. 
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	Our S3 pupils have been working away on their National 4 RMPS within RE lessons. This is the first year of implementing the qualification at this level. By introducing assessments of our existing RERC courses, all pupils will have the opportunity to achieve a full National 4 by the end of S4. This recognises the quality of learning that our young people have always undertaken in RE. 
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	Our annual S3 Vocations Day took place on the 25th of September. Our young people participated in discussion groups with clergy and a religious sister who have served the church in many different ways. From a young curate to a retired priest who served as a missionary in Africa, a  musician and liturgist to one of the Sisters of the Gospel of Life, pupils entered into conversation about what it means to be a disciple of Jesus and to follow one’s vocation. 
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	In preparation for the S1 Welcome Mass, S1 pupils completed their induction with their S1 retreat. The retreat comprised of games, learning and prayer that helped the young people to reflect on our school Values and Virtues. 
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	Our new Caritas class visited St Mary’s in the Calton for a commissioning Mass with the Archbishop. Miss Morrison, who is leading Caritas from this year, said that the young people represented the school in an exemplary fashion and we hope that this is a sign of great things to come from this year’s group. 
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	As term got underway we have been privileged to welcome back our partners who enrich our RE curriculum. S2 have had talks as part of their study of the sacrament of marriage and the Caritas class welcomed Joseph from Aid to the Church in Need. 
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	Regina is currently participating in a community group event, the Laudato Si Week 2025.  The Care for Creation group in St Gregory Barbarigo R.C. Church, Wyndford, organised an Art and Reflection session with the theme of Creation on 27th May 2025 to celebrate the 10th  anniversary of Laudato Si encyclical release.  This event is to encourage participants to reflect on the theme, not the perfect work of art. For Season of Creation 2025, all works from Laudato Si Week event including  
	Regina's paintings (see photos attached), were displayed in St Gregory Barbarigo Catholic Church from 1st to 8th September 2025. Currently, the display is in St Aloysius R.C. Church Rose Street from 18th September up to 2nd October 2025. Congratulations to Regina! 
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	In mid May while the seniors were sitting exams we finished off the S2 Science course with a trip to the Science Centre. 
	 
	We managed to secure some funding through the Powering the Future scheme which involved some prior engagement which explored pupil attitudes to Carbon Capture and the need for changing our methods of energy production. During our visit we spent time exploring the Energy floor which demonstrates different methods of energy production in Scotland.  
	 
	We also watched a film about the melting Glaciers due to Climate Change and the irreversible loss of fresh water sources. 
	 
	In addition we also visited the Planetarium giving a fresh perspective of our place in the Universe. We are a designated Space School with Bronze status and want to also encourage everyone to explore our Solar System and beyond. 
	 
	As you can see it was an action packed day, with lots to inspire our pupils to be problem solvers for the future.  
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	As you can see it was an action packed day, with lots to inspire our pupils to be problem solvers for the future.  
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	Turnbull High School will host our annual Christmas fete on Saturday 29th November from 10.00am until 1.00pm. 
	 
	There will be a variety of stalls which will include: 


	Donations of all kinds will be gratefully received (however no second hand clothes or books please).  All donations can be dropped in at the school office   Thank you so much and we can’t wait to see you there!  
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	Donations of all kinds will be gratefully received (however no second hand clothes or books please).  All donations can be dropped in at the school office   Thank you so much and we can’t wait to see you there!  
	 
	There really is something for every member of the family 
	and we would love to see you there!  
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	Our dress code aims to provide a cost-effective way for pupils to show that they are proud to belong to our school community. Wearing uniform reflects a positive attitude to learning and removes any peer pressure to wear expensive brand names. Wearing uniform also promotes equality and inclusion. We continue to expect the highest possible standards for our Turnbull school uniform.   
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	TURNBULL HIGH SCHOOL 
	TURNBULL HIGH SCHOOL 
	TURNBULL HIGH SCHOOL 
	UNIFORM POLICY :  DRESS FOR SUCCESS 
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	BLAZER 


	The school blazer complete with embroidered badge is compulsory for ALL pupils. There are two styles of blazer available, fitted or traditional design, for both boys and girls. 
	The school blazer complete with embroidered badge is compulsory for ALL pupils. There are two styles of blazer available, fitted or traditional design, for both boys and girls. 
	The school blazer complete with embroidered badge is compulsory for ALL pupils. There are two styles of blazer available, fitted or traditional design, for both boys and girls. 
	Plain black jackets, no logos or colours, may be worn over the blazer and removed upon arrival at school. 
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	SCHOOL SHIRTS/BLOUSES 


	Only blue school shirts/ blouses that can be fastened to the top are acceptable. These should be traditional school wear clothing. 
	Only blue school shirts/ blouses that can be fastened to the top are acceptable. These should be traditional school wear clothing. 
	Only blue school shirts/ blouses that can be fastened to the top are acceptable. These should be traditional school wear clothing. 
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	TIES 


	 S1-S3 striped 
	 S1-S3 striped 
	 S1-S3 striped 
	 S1-S3 striped 
	 S1-S3 striped 

	 S4-S5 plain blue 
	 S4-S5 plain blue 

	 S6 plain blue with bar 
	 S6 plain blue with bar 

	 The school tie should be full length when worn. 
	 The school tie should be full length when worn. 
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	SKIRTS 


	 Smart, formal school skirts must be of an appropriate length, coming to just above the knee. 
	 Smart, formal school skirts must be of an appropriate length, coming to just above the knee. 
	 Smart, formal school skirts must be of an appropriate length, coming to just above the knee. 
	 Smart, formal school skirts must be of an appropriate length, coming to just above the knee. 
	 Smart, formal school skirts must be of an appropriate length, coming to just above the knee. 

	 Skirts must be black. 
	 Skirts must be black. 



	 Dresses, pinafores and lycra skirts are NOT acceptable. 
	 Dresses, pinafores and lycra skirts are NOT acceptable. 
	 Dresses, pinafores and lycra skirts are NOT acceptable. 
	 Dresses, pinafores and lycra skirts are NOT acceptable. 
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	TROUSERS 


	 School trousers must be black, formal and tailored. 
	 School trousers must be black, formal and tailored. 
	 School trousers must be black, formal and tailored. 
	 School trousers must be black, formal and tailored. 
	 School trousers must be black, formal and tailored. 

	 If belts are worn with trousers these should be plain black with small buckle. 
	 If belts are worn with trousers these should be plain black with small buckle. 

	 Shirts must be worn tucked into trousers. 
	 Shirts must be worn tucked into trousers. 



	All other forms of trouser are NOT acceptable: 
	All other forms of trouser are NOT acceptable: 
	 shorter length 
	 shorter length 
	 shorter length 

	 skinny- fit 
	 skinny- fit 

	 leggings 
	 leggings 

	 jeans 
	 jeans 

	 chinos 
	 chinos 

	 shorts 
	 shorts 

	 culottes 
	 culottes 
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	We appreciate that this information is prescriptive. This is to ensure that there is no ambiguity as to what is acceptable with regard to school uniform.  The school supplier, Baru,  provides a very cost effective package for our school.  Uniform may also be purchased from reputable stores, or supermarkets which also provide an appropriate range of school wear. High Street fashion retailers do not provide appropriate Turnbull High school uniform. If you are in any doubt please contact the school before purc
	We appreciate that this information is prescriptive. This is to ensure that there is no ambiguity as to what is acceptable with regard to school uniform.  The school supplier, Baru,  provides a very cost effective package for our school.  Uniform may also be purchased from reputable stores, or supermarkets which also provide an appropriate range of school wear. High Street fashion retailers do not provide appropriate Turnbull High school uniform. If you are in any doubt please contact the school before purc
	We appreciate that this information is prescriptive. This is to ensure that there is no ambiguity as to what is acceptable with regard to school uniform.  The school supplier, Baru,  provides a very cost effective package for our school.  Uniform may also be purchased from reputable stores, or supermarkets which also provide an appropriate range of school wear. High Street fashion retailers do not provide appropriate Turnbull High school uniform. If you are in any doubt please contact the school before purc
	Our Community Hub offers recycled uniform items to support all pupils in wearing full school uniform every day. Pupils should go to the Community Hub between 8.45am and 9am to collect required items - stationery, toiletries etc are also available free of charge.  
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	TURNBULL HIGH SCHOOL 
	UNIFORM POLICY : DRESS FOR SUCCESS 
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	CARDIGANS/JUMPERS 


	 Black school cardigans must be fitted and be of an appropriate length 
	 Black school cardigans must be fitted and be of an appropriate length 
	 Black school cardigans must be fitted and be of an appropriate length 
	 Black school cardigans must be fitted and be of an appropriate length 
	 Black school cardigans must be fitted and be of an appropriate length 

	 Only plain black V- neck jumpers must be worn 
	 Only plain black V- neck jumpers must be worn 



	 Long cardigans and tank tops NOT acceptable 
	 Long cardigans and tank tops NOT acceptable 
	 Long cardigans and tank tops NOT acceptable 
	 Long cardigans and tank tops NOT acceptable 

	 crew neck jumpers and hoodies are NOT acceptable 
	 crew neck jumpers and hoodies are NOT acceptable 
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	TIGHTS/SOCKS 


	Black tights should be worn. They should be plain without any pattern. Black knee high socks and short socks must be plain. 
	Black tights should be worn. They should be plain without any pattern. Black knee high socks and short socks must be plain. 
	Black tights should be worn. They should be plain without any pattern. Black knee high socks and short socks must be plain. 
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	FOOTWEAR   


	 Black, formal school shoes or plain black trainers which appear similar to school shoes must be worn. 
	 Black, formal school shoes or plain black trainers which appear similar to school shoes must be worn. 
	 Black, formal school shoes or plain black trainers which appear similar to school shoes must be worn. 
	 Black, formal school shoes or plain black trainers which appear similar to school shoes must be worn. 
	 Black, formal school shoes or plain black trainers which appear similar to school shoes must be worn. 

	 Black boots must be robust and in keeping with the formal dress code 
	 Black boots must be robust and in keeping with the formal dress code 



	 ALL other types of fashion footwear are NOT acceptable eg Converse etc 
	 ALL other types of fashion footwear are NOT acceptable eg Converse etc 
	 ALL other types of fashion footwear are NOT acceptable eg Converse etc 
	 ALL other types of fashion footwear are NOT acceptable eg Converse etc 
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	 PE KIT 


	Plain T- shirt or Turnbull PE top must be worn with shorts / plain sportswear trousers.  Leggings are allowed for girls.  Neutral colours are fine it need not be black.  
	Plain T- shirt or Turnbull PE top must be worn with shorts / plain sportswear trousers.  Leggings are allowed for girls.  Neutral colours are fine it need not be black.  
	Plain T- shirt or Turnbull PE top must be worn with shorts / plain sportswear trousers.  Leggings are allowed for girls.  Neutral colours are fine it need not be black.  
	Please take note of the following guidelines for your young person’s PE kit: 
	 Full Change of Clothing: Students must bring a full change of top, bottoms, and footwear specifically for PE. This helps maintain hygiene and ensures they are dressed appropriately for class. 
	 Full Change of Clothing: Students must bring a full change of top, bottoms, and footwear specifically for PE. This helps maintain hygiene and ensures they are dressed appropriately for class. 
	 Full Change of Clothing: Students must bring a full change of top, bottoms, and footwear specifically for PE. This helps maintain hygiene and ensures they are dressed appropriately for class. 

	 Tops: Crop tops, belly tops, or any top that exposes the midriff are not permitted. Students should wear a full-length t-shirt or sports top. 
	 Tops: Crop tops, belly tops, or any top that exposes the midriff are not permitted. Students should wear a full-length t-shirt or sports top. 

	 Bottoms: Students should wear appropriate sports shorts, leggings, or tracksuit bottoms. These should be suitable for physical activity and the weather. 
	 Bottoms: Students should wear appropriate sports shorts, leggings, or tracksuit bottoms. These should be suitable for physical activity and the weather. 

	 Footwear: Proper sports trainers are required for PE. Please ensure your child is wearing footwear that provides adequate support. **Crocs, sandals, or any open-toed shoes are not appropriate** for PE activities. 
	 Footwear: Proper sports trainers are required for PE. Please ensure your child is wearing footwear that provides adequate support. **Crocs, sandals, or any open-toed shoes are not appropriate** for PE activities. 

	 Team Colours: To maintain a neutral and inclusive environment, we ask that students do not wear clothing with football colours or logos from any team.   
	 Team Colours: To maintain a neutral and inclusive environment, we ask that students do not wear clothing with football colours or logos from any team.   

	 Weather-Appropriate Gear: On days with wet or cold weather, please provide your child with a waterproof jacket or other appropriate outerwear. This will help them stay dry and comfortable during outdoor activities.'   
	 Weather-Appropriate Gear: On days with wet or cold weather, please provide your child with a waterproof jacket or other appropriate outerwear. This will help them stay dry and comfortable during outdoor activities.'   

	 Jewellery: No Jewellery should be worn during PE, with particular reference to hooped earrings, bracelets and necklaces that are on show as they can be easily damaged, lost or cause harm to the wearer and classmates. 
	 Jewellery: No Jewellery should be worn during PE, with particular reference to hooped earrings, bracelets and necklaces that are on show as they can be easily damaged, lost or cause harm to the wearer and classmates. 
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	St Dominic’s Parish 
	Parish Priest: Father Chiedozie Ezeribe  

	TD
	Span
	21 Kirriemuir Road, Bishopbriggs, Glasgow, G64 1DL Tel: 0141 762 1154 Parish Email: stdominic@rcag.org.uk Website: www.st-dominics.org.uk 


	Sunday Masses: 
	Sunday Masses: 
	Sunday Masses: 

	Evening Vigil: 5.00pm Morning: 10.00am Midday: 12.00pm  
	Evening Vigil: 5.00pm Morning: 10.00am Midday: 12.00pm  


	Weekday Mass: 
	Weekday Mass: 
	Weekday Mass: 

	Monday - Friday 9.30am 
	Monday - Friday 9.30am 


	Confessions: 
	Confessions: 
	Confessions: 

	Immediately after weekday Masses 
	Immediately after weekday Masses 
	Saturday 4.30pm to 4.50pm and on request 
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	St Matthew's Parish 
	Parish Priest: Father Alex Mpagi  

	TD
	Span
	2 South Crosshill Road, Bishopbriggs, G64 2LZ Tel: 0141 772 1619 Parish Email: stmatthew@rcag.org.uk Website: www.stmatthewsbishopbriggs.co.uk 


	Sunday Masses: 
	Sunday Masses: 
	Sunday Masses: 

	Evening Vigil:  5.30pm Morning: 9.30am Morning: 11.00am 
	Evening Vigil:  5.30pm Morning: 9.30am Morning: 11.00am 


	Weekday Mass: 
	Weekday Mass: 
	Weekday Mass: 

	Monday to Friday: 10.00am 
	Monday to Friday: 10.00am 


	Confessions: 
	Confessions: 
	Confessions: 

	Friday after 10am Mass and  
	Friday after 10am Mass and  
	5:00 pm before Vigil Mass  
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	St Andrew’s Parish 
	Parish Priest: Father Michael Maloney   

	TD
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	29 Roman Road, Bearsden, G61 2SN Tel: 0141 942 4635 Parish Email: standrew@rcag.org.uk Website: www.standrewsbearsden.co.uk 


	Sunday Masses: 
	Sunday Masses: 
	Sunday Masses: 

	Evening Vigil: 5.00pm Morning: 10.00am Morning: 12.00pm 
	Evening Vigil: 5.00pm Morning: 10.00am Morning: 12.00pm 


	Weekday Mass: 
	Weekday Mass: 
	Weekday Mass: 

	Monday to Friday: 10.00am 
	Monday to Friday: 10.00am 


	Confessions: 
	Confessions: 
	Confessions: 

	Saturday Afternoon: 4.15pm - 4.45pm Sunday Morning: 9.15am - 9.40am and on request. 
	Saturday Afternoon: 4.15pm - 4.45pm Sunday Morning: 9.15am - 9.40am and on request. 
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	DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
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	https://www.eastdunbarton.gov.uk/residents/schools-and-learning/school-holidays 
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	Month 

	TD
	Span
	Event 
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	Date 


	October 2025 
	October 2025 
	October 2025 
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	In-service day (Teachers) 

	TD
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	Friday 10 October 
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	October break 

	TD
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	Monday 13 October to Friday 17 October 
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	Pupils and Teachers return 
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	Monday 20 October 


	December 2025 
	December 2025 
	December 2025 
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	Last day of term 
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	Friday 19 December 
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	Christmas and New Year 

	TD
	Span
	Monday 22 December to Friday 2 January 


	January 2026 
	January 2026 
	January 2026 

	TD
	Span
	Pupils and teachers return 
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	Monday 5 January 


	February 2026 
	February 2026 
	February 2026 
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	February break 
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	Monday 16 February to Tuesday 17 February 
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	In-service day (Teachers) 
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	Wednesday 18 February 
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	Pupils return 
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	Thursday 19 February 


	April 2026 
	April 2026 
	April 2026 
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	Last day of term 
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	Thursday 2 April 
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	Easter Break 

	TD
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	Friday 3 April to Friday 17 April 
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	Pupil and Teachers Return 
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	Monday 20 April 


	May 2026 
	May 2026 
	May 2026 
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	May Day (closed) 
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	Monday 4 May 
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	Pupils and teachers return 
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	Tuesday 5 May 
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	Inservice Day (teachers only) 
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	Thursday 7 May 
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	Pupils return  

	TD
	Span
	Friday 8 May 
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	May weekend 
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	Friday 22 May to Monday 25 May 
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	Pupils and teachers return 
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	Tuesday 26 May 
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	June 2026 

	TD
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	Last day of school 

	TD
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	Thursday 25 June 
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	Jesus our Teacher, in your love for us, help us to develop our own talents so that we may become like you and lead lives of goodness. 
	Jesus our Teacher, in your love for us, help us to develop our own talents so that we may become like you and lead lives of goodness. 
	Jesus our Teacher, in your love for us, help us to develop our own talents so that we may become like you and lead lives of goodness. 
	Jesus our Teacher, in your love for us, help us to develop our own talents so that we may become like you and lead lives of goodness. 
	Bless all learners and all teachers. 
	May our Catholic schools continue to serve our families, our communities and our country. 
	Help us, through our learning, to believe in you and to celebrate the life of your Church. 
	Help us to grow in holiness as we grow in friendship with you and try to become saints. 
	We make this prayer in the name of Jesus, our Lord.  
	Amen 


	Prayer for the School Community 
	Prayer for the School Community 
	Prayer for the School Community 
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	Our Values 
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	FAITH 
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	LOVE 
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	COMMUNITY 
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	SERVICE 
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	Turnbull High School 
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	A Community of Faith Engaged in Learning 
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